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Blue Hill Library Notes
Back to the...Library
I remember, as though it were yesterday, the first time I walked into 
the Blue Hill Public Library. It was June, 1975, the June it rained 24 
days out of 30. Thirteen friends and I had 
managed to maneuver our well-trav-
eled school bus up the old and very 
steep logging trail onto our newly 
purchased 70 acres of cut-over 
land. Yup, we were back-to-the-
land kids, in our 20s, ready to say 
hello to Blue Hill. No water, no 
electricity, no usable road, no nothing 
except scrub and stumps, and now tepee 
and tents.

I soon made my soggy way into town. The library sign was mesmer-
izing. To be honest, I really just wanted to use a flush toilet, maybe 
wash my hands in warm, running water, see what was offered in the 
village. Opening the door to the library on that black-fly infested 
day, decades before the internet, when most people in Blue Hill still 
shared a telephone line—2 longs & a short; “hello, operator?”—I had 
absolutely no idea what a treasure awaited.

Fern McTighe was the first to greet me, with a HUGE smile and 

warm welcome -- and it just kept getting better. By the time my son was 
born the next year, she and Gloria Tarr very smoothly ran interference 

for me while I used the (tiny) downstairs bathroom as a full-service 
baby & mama wash. Had she known about it, Mrs. Parker, Head 

Librarian, certainly would not have approved. 
This fall, 45 years later, the library is still one of my most 

magical and adventurous places to be on this beautiful 
peninsula, one that my grandchildren (!) now adore, too. I 

still approach the library’s door with 
anticipation and joy. I walk in, do a 
slow pirouette, and am prepared for 
the most wonderful and unexpected 
people, books, art exhibits, movies, 
programs, and experiences imag-
inable. All in our very own small 
village library. So, please, c’mon in. 
We’re open and waiting for you, 
and now we even have a changing 
table in the downstairs bathroom, 
should the need arise.....

~ Marjorie Yesley

Fall 2020

For questions and information about programs, services, and hours of operation, please visit our website, www.bhpl.net, or call us, 374-5515.

Now

1975
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From the Director 
I don’t need to tell you that it has 
been a weird year at BHPL. Things 
began normally, with the library 
being its typical self, a gathering 
place / sanctuary / community liv-
ing room, right along until winter 
things started to melt.

You know what happened next. 
One Friday the BHPL board of 
directors and staff gathered to con-
sider the mounting COVID-19 
crisis. The next Monday, as we 
concluded that the safest course 
was to temporarily shutter opera-
tions, we thought that it would be for a 
couple of weeks. That was March 16. We 
stayed closed right up until June 1, when 
we began offering curbside services. In 
July we opened the library to patrons in 
accordance with guidance from the state 
and we muddled through what I hope will 
forever be the oddest summer ever.

After reading in the Weekly Packet about 
Blue Hill municipal budget difficulties, we 
reduced our 2020 Town Meeting request 
from $87,000 to $77,000. That’s when 
we learned that town officials had already 
used their emergency powers to reduce 
our municipal funding, which is 15% of 

our annual operating budget, 
to $43,650, half of 2019’s 
amount.

Then the community came 
through for us Big Time. 
Belinda Lawrence read 
of our challenges and 

she and Chuck com-
mitted to match up 

to $10,000 in gifts 
to BHPL made 
at Tradewinds. 
Thus began the 
“Catchup Chal-

lenge” during 
which pa-
trons helped 
BHPL ‘catch 
up when 
they bought 
ketchup’ (or 

anything else). Bruce Stahnke made a 
catchy graphic and we spread the word. 
That effort raised over $43,000, nearly the 
same amount as the reduction in funding 
from municipal sources and, combined 
with a generous PPP loan from the US  
Small Business Administration, righted 
our ship for the time being, helping to 
make up for cancelled fundraisers. I am 
extremely grateful to each of you who 
helped us get to that point.

As of this writing, we are in a stable 
place. We are doing a good job connecting 
with patrons virtually, offering engaging 
online programs and storyhours, as well 
as tech help to anyone who is struggling 
with trying to work online. We continue 
to offer curbside services and, to patrons 
who can’t make it here, home delivery. As 
of this writing, the library interior is open 
for use by patrons following specific safety 
protocols. While the library still cannot 
be that gathering place that so many have 
come to know and love, we are still doing 
everything we can to support our com-
munity and each of our cherished patrons.

Although it has not been the year that we 
planned, I could hardly imagine a better 
place to be facing these challenges. The 
staff has stepped up to face every challenge, 
the BHPL Board of Directors has been 
engaged and supportive at every turn, and 
the community has turned out to support 
the library like never before—and that is 
saying something!

~ Rich Boulet

Thank you to the many individuals, 
households, and foundations who 

contributed to the BHPL Annual Fund in 
2020 (through October 31)

$10,000 and above
Anonymous
The Town of Blue Hill
Chuck & Belinda Lawrence & 
	 the Lawrence Family 
	Foundation
The Francis & Louise Nichols 
	Foundation

$5,000 to $9,999
David & Meredith Amado & 
	 the Maurice Amado Foundation

$1,000 to $4,999
Anonymous 
Steve & Susan Brookman
Thomas Clements & the 
	Clements Family Charitable 
	Trust
Mrs. Carolyn Davis
Richard & Brooke Dojny 
~ in memory of David Snow
Melinda Donovan
Virginia Drewry 
~ in memory of Curtiss Martin & 
~ in honor of Abby Martin
Jill Finsen
Hancock County Fund of the 
	Maine Community Foundation
Ann & Charles Holland
Jeffrey & Shelley Kehl
Edward & Carolyn Kiessling
Mr. Donald King & 
	Mr. David McDonald FSG
Prue Larocca
Ann Lusky & 
	 the Charlotte’s Web Foundation
Jean Madonna & 
	 the GB Knecht Foundation
Ms. Deborah Marshall & 
	Mr. Kim Perry
Mr. & Ms. Wesley Martin
Pat Whitney Messler 
~ in memory of Virginia P. & 
Larry Whitney
Catherine Tynan O’Dwyer &
 the Tynan Family Charitable 
	Trust
Rose & Samuel Rudman Library 
	Trust of the Maine Community 
	Foundation
David & Joyce Snow
Nina Munk & Peter Soriano
Edward Swain III & 
	 the Benedict-Miller 
	Foundation
Mary & Ted Wendell
Marjorie Yesley
 

$500 to $999
Unknown Donors / Anonymous 
~ in memory of Dr. Julina Gylfe
Ms. Leslie L. Anderson &  
	Mr. Danton D. Nygaard
Anonymous (2)
Anthony L. Arnaud 
~ in memory of Dee Arnaud
Holly Bixby
Stephen & Shirrin Blaisdell
Jack & Wendy Brown
Gregory Bush
Lynn Cheney FSG
Nancy & Tom Crowe
Randall & Caroline Curtis FSG
Ruth Davis
Dr. Philip DeShong
Wade & Virginia Duym
Prof. Shepard Krech
Barrett & Jean Flanders
Ms. C. J. Galbraith
George & Jan Hartman FSG
The John & Rose Herman 
	Support Foundation
Mrs. Nancy Hoppin
Terence Janericco
Anne & Ted Johnson
Macy & Bob Lasky
Franklin & Debra Marsteller
Abigail Martin
Ms. Ann McIlvain
Marilyn Miller
Paula Deitz Morgan
Linda Murnik & 
	Hugh Nazor FSG
Ms. Teresa Olsen
Chris Packard & Anna Hayes 
~ in memory of David Snow
Ms. Helen A. Reed
Peggy Richardson
Mr. Mark Rosenthal & 
	Ms. Lynne Yurosko
Mary Allison Rylands
Curt & Barbara Shaw
William & Phyllis Taylor FSG
Mr. William Webb FSG
Mrs. Caroline Werth
A. Tappan Wilder & the 
	Wilder Family Charitable Fund
Ms. Eleanor Wilkinson

$250 to $499
Anonymous 
Anonymous FSG 
Pat Baird  
~ in honor of Mrs. Ann Pladson
Chris Baker & Jodie Ireland  
Wesley K. Barton  
 

FSG = Four Seasons Giving 
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Ms. Brandy Barwise  
~ in memory of Stuart Barwise
The Reversing Falls Sanctuary  
Rob Loomis & Leslie Becker  
Cheryl & Rich Boulet FSG 
~ in memory of Dr. Julie Gylfe
Carol Byars & 
	William McHenry  
Mr. DJ Case  
Mr. & Mrs. Homer Chisholm  
Dan & Kate Coit  
Mary Glassanos & 
	George Crampton FSG 
Anne Cushman FSG 
Heidi Daub & Bill Schubeck  
Judith K. DeRomoet  
~ in memory of Patricia Kornreich
Sean, Erin, Michael &  
	Rebecca Dooley  
Peter & Anne Gilchrist  
Ms. Suzanne Gylfe  
~ in memory of Dr. Julina Gylfe
Joe Colby & Judi Hilliker  
John Hodgman & 
	Katherine Fletcher  
David & Patricia Hollenberg  
Ms. Jillson Knowles & 
	Mr. Paul Sullivan  
Phillips & Karen Kuhl  
John Marshall & Kathy Olsen  
Dick & Mindy Marshuetz  
Martha M. Massey  
Elizabeth McCrum  
~ in honor of Jean Palmer Messex
Thom McLaughlin & 
	Dolores Seymour  
Dr. Michael & Julia McVaugh  
Brad Meyer  
Bebe & Terry Moulton FSG 
~ in memory of David Snow
Nancy Nylen & David Dethier  
Lisa & Frederick Oettinger  
Charlie & Kathleen Osborn  
Mr. Spencer Pearson  
Sarah Pebworth & 
	 Julie Jo Ferhle FSG 
Bonnie Preston FSG 
Malcolm Purvis  
The Rawding Family  
~ in memory of Dr. Julina Gylfe
Blasdel A. Reardon FSG 
Joy & Tom Richardson  
Richard & Anna Roelofs FSG 
Dr. Martin Rosenthal & 
	Ms. Corinne Axelrod  
Jean K. Savalchak FSG 
Dorrance & Patty Sexton  
Ms. Louise Snow  
~ in memory of David Snow
Sherry Streeter  
Paul & Kay Taheri  
Ms. Charlotte Taylor
Marjorie Yesley & 
	Claude Dupuy
~ in memory of David Snow

$100 to $249
Anonymous (3)
Anonymous  
~ in memory of John Eysenbach 
Dr. & Mrs. Michael & 
	Dana Aker 
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond J. Akscin 
Rick & Debra Alexander FSG 
Ronald & Mary Allen  
Emil & Ellie Andy  
Ms. Karen Applebome  
Mr. & Mrs. Armstrong  
Muriel T. Asbornsen  
Christopher & Nancy Baker  
Leda & Gregory Ball  
Hattie Barker & Beal Lowen  
Ms. Harriet Barlow  
~ in memory of Margot Semler Shorb
Johanna Barrett & Hans Carlson  
Daksha/Janet Baumann FSG 
Sonja Beal  
Tony & Betty Beardsley  
Stephen Benson, Ph.D.  
Ellen Best &  
	Geoff Anthony FSG 
Caroline Bicks & 
	Brendon Reay FSG 
Mr. Walter Bogan  
Lawrence & Cathi Bost  
Barbara Bramble  
Sergei Breus & 
	Serena Evans FSG 
Trudi Brock  
Ms. Deborah Burt  
Wimberley Burton & 
	Kathy Glennon  
Mark Cahn & Jaclyn Frankfurt  
Katharine & Harry Caldwell  
Preston & Beth Carter FSG 
Bill & Deb Case FSG 
Lucy Cassidy-Van Hoff  
Gertrud G. Champe  
Sally Charnow  
Julia Clayton  
Jessica Booth & Ethan Coit FSG 
Steve & Sandy Collier  
Ann & Dan Conable  
Ms. Claire S. Connor  
Martha Cooper FSG 
Merle & Bonnie Copper  
Melinda Crippen FSG 
Mr. Allan & Mrs. Linda Currie  
Barbara Damrosch & 
	Eliot Coleman  
Phyllis Day FSG 
Ms. Margaret De Rivera  
~ in memory of Rufus Wanning
Ms. Deborah De Witt & 
	Mr. Charles M. Lucas  
Lorie Dechar & 
	Benjamin Fox FSG 
Ms. Carla DeLandri  
Ron dePaolo  
Ms. Janet Dewar  
Nina Mocniak & William Doak  

Staff News
In January we announced the creation of the “Ruth 
Slaven Teen Services and Outreach Librarian.” 
Thanks to a generous donation from the Anahata 
Foundation in honor of former Blue Hill Public 
Library staff member, Ruth “Rudy” Slaven, this 
new position serves a long underserved segment of 
library patrons. Kendall Chapman has been serv-
ing in that capacity since January and her energy 
and ideas have already translated into some new 
programs for teens. See article on page 7. 

Speaking of Mrs. Slaven, we just hired Mer-
rill Slaven Brache as a part-time circulation 
assistant. Merrill partly replaced Leda Beth 
Gray, who graciously shifted roles to be our 
Development and Communications Coordina-
tor. Merrill is Ruth Slaven’s granddaughter and 
the two spent many happy afternoons visiting 
the library together. 

Asked about her new gig, Merrill replied, 
“I’m so happy to be working in the library that 
my grandmother loved so much.”

The library recognizes with gratitude 
the following for their financial support 

to our endowment fund in 2020
Anonymous (4)
Lucy & Buddy Allen
Tony & Betty 	
	 Beardsley
Jack & Wendy Brown
The Charlotte's Web 
	 Foundation

Clements Family
	 Charitable Trust
Joan & Jim Darby
The Dillon Family
Dr. Maxene S. Doty
Betsey Wanning 
	 Harries
Mandana & Howard 
	 Harrison

Hanna & Kris 
	 Henderson
Jeffrey & Shelley Kehl
Thomas & Yolanda 
	 Stein
Lisa & Rex Thors
Ms. Hannah Webber 	
	 & Mr. Greg Forrest

FSG = Four Seasons Giving

These three high school students fit working at the library into their busy lives. From 
left to right Magnolia Vandiver, Tobey Hester and Millie Fleming. Fun fact: Millie 
took her first steps as a toddler in the library’s Larchwood Room.
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Michael Donahue FSG 
~ in honor of 
Friends of the Library Board
Patricia Donahue  
Edward Dufresne & 
	Elizabeth LaStaiti  
Claude Dupuy  
Yvan & Donna Dupuy  
John Edson  
John F. Edwards  
John & Mary Edwards  
~ in memory of David Snow
Tony & Sarah Everdell  
John & Lucy Eysenbach  
Susan & Tim Farrar  
Susan Finsen FSG 
Mrs. Kathy Flood  
Al & Shirley Fortune  
~ in memory of John M. Fortune
Mrs. Sue Furth  
Elaine & Tom Gagner  
Mr. David Galipeau  
Jane Garfield  
~ in memory of Dottie Hayes
Francoise Gervais  
Mr. L. Paul Gilden  
Ms. Anne Gotwals FSG 
Marjorie Gray  
Terry & Sally Gray  
Roger & Nancy Greene  
John & Katie Greenman FSG 
Mr. & Mrs. Perry W. Grindle  
Sean & Christine Guinness  
Annie Guppy & 
	David Zachow FSG 
Ulrike Guthrie Editing Services  
Courtney Haight FSG 
Barbara Haring  
Marcia Hart-Quinby & 
	David Quinby FSG 
Samantha Haskell FSG 
Emily F. & David Hawkins  
Marilyn Heineman  
William & Jane Heizmann  
James & 
	 Jackie Henkelman-Bahn  
Judyth S. Herrick  
Carol Herrmann  
~ in memory of Robert O. Herrmann
Elaine & Michael Hewes  
Eleanor & Leigh Hoagland  
Ellie & Paul Horwitz  
Parker & Susan Hudson  
Ann Humphrey & Aaron Glazer  
~ in memory of David Snow
Richard & Lorraine Hutchinson  
Margery & Willliam Irvine FSG 
Mrs. Connie I. Jenkins  
Robert Jones  
Jane & Fred Jungbluth  
Andrew & Nancy Kandutsch  
Mr. Joel Katz & 
	Ms. Adrienne Volenik  
Ms. Rebecca Kerchner  
Mr. Peter Kerlin  

Susan Kerwin FSG 
Janet King  
Eleni & David Koenka  
Donald Lateiner  
~ in memory of Bonnie Beth Lateiner
Shelley Latham & 
	Kenton Jakub FSG 
Barbara Leaf & Steve Antell  
Drs. Donald R. & 
	Elyse B. Lehman  
Dana & Gigi Leonard  
Mr. Jonathan Lesser FSG 
Jonathan Lethem  
Dr. Robert Levine  
Mr. Patrick Linehan FSG 
Jenny & Dave Lisle  
Ms. Jane Lupton  
~ in memory of David Snow
Sally & Bill MacDowell  
Meg Maiden FSG 
Richard & Barbara Malm FSG 
Barbara Manicatide  
Catherine Thompson & 
	Edward Manuel  
Robin Jettinghoff & 
	 John Marples FSG 
Maria Matthews & 
	Michael Scott FSG 
Ms. Marjorie May  
Ms. Jane McCloskey  
Patricia  McCurdy  
Christopher Closs & 
	Pam McDonald  
Michael McFarland FSG 
Ms. Christina McHenry  
Carol Ann McNeal FSG 
John & Carol Merrifield FSG 
~ in memory of David Snow
Nathaniel & Erin Meyer FSG 
Lorenzo Mitchell  
Jennifer Mitchell-Nevin  
~ in memory of Ethelbert Nevin II
W. Tabb & Rosie Moore  
Dennis Moran  
Dr. Joanne Morton  
Ms. Lynda Moulton  
TJ Mueller  
Ms. Molly Munn FSG 
Kevin Murphy  
Maureen Foye & Matt Murphy  
Linda & Peter Nelson  
Sam & Jane Nesbitt  
Duncan & Elinor Neuhauser  
Marianne New  
~ in memory of Sue Furth
Sue & Paul Newlin  
Ms. Margaret Norfleet-Neff  
Leonard Parrott  
~ in memory of 
Cynara Sullivan Parrott
Lee & Cartter Patten  
James & Bonnie Paulas  
Peninsula Peace & Justice  
~ in memory of Donald C. Gellers
Wyn Kelley & Dale Peterson  

News from the Friends 
The Friends of the Blue Hill Public 
Library—like all of us—have had to 
adapt to this unusual year. Being holed 
up at home has inspired many house-
holds to declutter their bookshelves 
Marie Kondo-style, and at the same 
time has created a need for a fresh 
stockpile of reading material. With 
sales in the basement Book Nook on 
hold, the Friends instead organized four 
outdoor sales during the late summer 
and fall. Open-sided tents went up 
in the parking lot, an abundance of 
books were hauled outside, and people had 
the chance to find a good read in a sunny, 
well-spaced setting.

In addition, a new book kiosk has been 
installed on the library’s front walkway. Un-
til the true winter weather arrives, you can 
pick out new tomes for your collection while 
admiring the construction details: Bruce 
Stahnke donated the design; Phil Norris, 
Blue Hill's Tree Warden, contributed wood 

from elm trees that once graced the town; 
and Jeep Gulliver put it all together. The 
Friends also have an expanded ongoing sale 
on the second floor, so don’t feel shy about 
leaving with an armload of hardcovers for 
the chilly days ahead!

The Friends never forget that the books 
they sell come from the community—from 
you—and over the course of the year they 
see donations both large and small: a bag-

ful, a boxful, sometimes an entire 
estate’s collection. These books add 
up, and recently the Friends’ sales 
have generated close to $25K yearly, 
all of which goes back to the library.

Not to be forgotten in this equa-
tion are the volunteers who sort and 
clean books in the basement every 
day of the week. Ask them what it’s 
like to sift through so many boxes of 
books and they will tell you that in 
the midst of 2020’s uncertainties, it 
is satisfying to have a straightforward 
task that brings utility and joy to the 
community, which is what the Friends 
are all about. Please join us!

For volunteer opportunities, contact 
FOLvolunteers@bhpl.net.

~ Nina Fleming

...Donors $100 to $249 continued 

A mom sent us this photo of her kids getting their curbside 
pickup.

Our new and popular outdoor kiosk.
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Sherry Pfister  
Phoebe Phelps  
William & Ann Pladson FSG 
Kathleen Podraza & Joe Perkins  
Vicki Pollard & Howard Evans  
Timothy & Barbara Poole FSG 
Ron & Mary Pressman  
Vivian Pyle & 
	Anthony Anemone FSG 
Katharina Radcliffe FSG 
Dr. Daniel & Deborah Reinke 
	& the D&D Reinke 
	Charitable Fund  
Mr. Marc Restuccia & 
	Ms. Robin Yurkevicz  
Mary & Thomas Ricks  
Mrs. Melissa Roy  
Dindy Royster  
~ in memory of David Snow 
~ in honor of Dinah Cooper
Mr. Michael Ryan & 
	Ms. Mary McGregor  
Ellen Ryerson  
Paul Sacaridiz & 
	 Jennifer Lapham FSG 
Jane & Bob Sargent  
~ in honor of the Library Staff
Sargentville Thursday Club  
Tom Schaub & Jan Beaver  
Christine Schutt & David Kersey  
Carla Scocchi & Seth Murray  
Ms. Lisa Segal & 
	Mr. Arthur Strimling  
Dorrance & Patty Sexton  
Catherine & 
	Martin Sheldon Weiss  
Dr. Ellen Shockro  
George O. Siekkinen, Jr.  
Mr. & Mrs. William R. Simon  
Michael Sinclair  
Bob & Linda Slaven FSG 
Susan Snider & Michael Percy  
Mr. Nick Snow & 
	Ms. Cathleen McCoy  
~ in honor of Mike Wolf
William Starkey & the 
	W. Paul Starkey Foundation  
Jeffrey & Barbara Steele  
Robert & Kristina Stephens FSG 
Ms. Christie D. Stephenson  
Dr. Linda Stern  
~ in honor of Sarah Pebworth
Sally & Charlie Stone  
Miguel Browne & Silvija Strikis  
Mr. Carl Struever  
Michael Stickney & 
	Thomas Tabor  
Sarah & James Talalay  
~ in memory of Ann Hallan Lakhdhir
Joan Thelwell  
Mary Martha Thiel FSG 
Megan Thomas & 
	Tom Bodenberg  
Jon Tomson  
Cheryl Coffin & Ralph Topham  

Claire Agoliati & 
	Douglas Trenkle  
Charles Trueheart & 
	Anne Swardson  
Mr. Gary & Mrs. Gail Vencill  
~ in honor of Hannah Cyrus
Horace & Sylvia Wardwell  
A. Ward Webster  
Nancy Werth FSG 
Jane Whitney & Richard Hero  
Dr. Sheena Whittaker & 
	Mr. Richard Larson  
Ms. Gail Wiggin  
~ in memory of 
Charlene O’Brien Newland
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Wiggin  
Deborah Wiggs & Phil Norris  
Judy McGeorge & 
	David Williams  
Nancy & John Wilson  
Barbara Wright  
Chris & Elizabeth Young  

Up to $99
Anonymous (3) 
Anonymous 
~ in honor of Carol Wainwright 
Ms. Virginia Aldrich 
Ms. Lakeisha Allen 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Allen 
Marianne Alweis & 
	Richard Mellman 
Amazon Smile Foundation 
Kate & Sherwood Anderson 
Lisa Arhontes-Marshall & 
	Chris Marshall 
David & Lois Austin 
Ms. Amy Baker 
Lila Balch 
Mr. Richard Barnes & 
	Ms. Suzanne Van Wye 
Jo Barrett 
Nancy W. Bauer 
Ms. Carole Beal 
Ms. Nathalie Bell 
Dr. Joanna Bentley-Dillard 
Mr. Richard Bernhard 
Loren & Esther Berry 
Mr. Thomas Boals 
~ in honor of Jean Olivett
Mr. Willem Boichel & 
	Ms. Susan Van Coevern 
Robert & Bundy Boit 
Nancy Bos 
Elena Bourakovsky &  
	Bill Raiten 
Mr. Spencer Bowden 
Lynn & Jon Braff 
Ms Pamela Braley 
Amy Bramblett & 
	Khalif Williams 
Candice Bray & Peter Smith 
Fred Briehl 
Mr. & Mrs. Loren Brown 
Sara S. Brown 

From the Board President 
As current library board 
president, nearing the 
end of my ninth year, 
I am soon to be term-
limited off the board so 
this is my final oppor-
tunity to tell all of you 
how proud I am of the 
library—the staff, the 
handsome building, the 
dedicated board mem-
bers. I struggle to find 
the exact words to tell 
you how truly wondrous our library is 
but, in the end, you already know. You 
use it regularly, donate to it generously, 
and tell all of us about aspects of it which 
delight you. Thank you.

Thank you to those of you—so, so many 
of you—who stepped up when some of 
our municipal funding was drastically 
reduced. If you know what the library 
offers, then you also know the library 
counts on your support, so you probably 
already make an annual donation. Thank 
you! Did you know that by changing to 
Four Seasons Giving (https://www.bhpl.
net/fourseasons/) and making monthly 
or quarterly donations, rather than just 
one lump sum, you increase the value of 
your support of the library by helping 
to create a steady, dependable income 
stream? As one donor noted, “I’m a Four 
Seasons donor because I hate the feeling 
when I forget to make my annual dona-
tion to the library. I mean to do it, but I 

am prone to forget. Four 
Seasons lets me set it and 
forget it.”

Please help me warmly 
welcome new board mem-
bers Caroline (Callie) 
Curtis, John Diamond, 
and David McDonald. 
Board service is a pleasure 
but requires a real time 
commitment and we’re 
thankful to have talented 
people willing to step in, 

especially when we have big shoes to 
fill. We’ve had to say goodbye to Frank 
Marstellar, who served a term on the board, 
and Rit Dojny, who joined the board in 
2011. Frank brought fresh ideas to our 
development committee and Rit served 
many roles, including two terms as our 
president. Both will be sorely missed. 

Will Taylor, who has been a board mem-
ber since 2011, had to resign because of 
term limits. He has been retained as an 
honorary board member, to continue, 
with board member Kathryn Dillon and 
a committee of passionate patrons, work 
on the library’s endowment campaign. 

Books are keys to wisdom's treasure.
Books are gates to lands of pleasure.
Books are paths that upward lead,
Books are friends: come let us read.

~Emilie Poulsson
 
This quote was read to my second grade 

class in rural Wisconsin every 
week on Reading Wednesdays. 
For me, this was a glorious, un-
arguable opportunity to pull out 
the paperback I carried with me 
everywhere, and it’s not hard 
to imagine me as the girl on 
the playground with a book, 
not a ball, is it? Books were as 
promised—a gate to lands of 
pleasure, a friend. My family 
moved a lot and my home life 
was rocky to say the least, but 
books? Books were an escape Patrons have been quite inventive in their office set-ups outside 

the Library while using Wi-Fi. continued on page 6... 
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Mr. & Mrs. Richard & 
	Linda Brownell 
Kathie & Jack Burnett 
Ms. Eileen Burns 
Janet Carpenter & Bob Salesi 
Dr. Richard Carter 
Wayne Chadburn 
Philip Chase & Marilyn Norcini 
Henrietta Clews 
Ms. Mary Cockburn 
Carolyn Coe 
Peter Collins 
Mr. Donald Condon 
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Condon 
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Conte 
Lou Cooper 
~ in memory of Sally Cooper & 
Barbara Roberts
Camille Cooper & 
	Kenneth Rossner 
~ in memory of Tom Cooper
Ms. Shirley Crumm 
Kelly Cunnane 
Matthew Curtis & 
	Tracy Malloy-Curtis 
Jonathan & Malinda Curtis 
Mrs. Martha Dane 
Susan Daniels 
Ms. Daphne Daunt & 
	Mr. Edward Begley 
Stu Davis 
Ms. Windy Dayton 
Suzanne & David Decrow 
Ms. Bernadette Dempsey 
Marcia Diamond 
John & Marcia Diamond 
Leslie Diodati 
Lorraine Duffy 
Mrs. Gayle Durnbaugh 
Lynn Duryea 
Jean Ellis 
Ms. Virginia Emerson 
Ms. Rosemary Evans-Banks 
~ in memory of Brian W. Banks

Mr. & Ms. Charles Ferden 
Ms. Donna Fitch 
Mr. William Fletcher 
Mr. & Ms. Peter G. Fletcher 
Mrs. Celine Frueh 
George Stevens Academy 
Patrick & Beulah Grant 
Deborah Grimmig 
Larry Gross & Christine Skwiot 
Ms. Kathryn Grover 
Susan & Charles Guilford 
Mr. & Mrs. David Haldane 
Bill & Nancy Hanley 
Kay Hansen 
Ellen Harford 
Frederick & Lillian Harrigan 
Mr. James Harrington 
Steve & Maureen Harris 
Ms. Susan Harvey 
~ in honor of lovers of libraries 
everywhere
Margo Harvey 
Nancy Hathaway 
Keith Herklotz 
Eckley & Caroline Herrick 
Joy W. Hoffman 
Pamela H. Holden 
Pat & Peter Horton 
Dr. Lorraine Huckel & 
	Robert Bauer 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul & 
	Marilyn Huss 
Richard Hutton & 
	 John Cogswell 
Wendy Jagger 
Fran Jennings
David Jolly & Royce Hardin 
Marshall Kaiser 
Janice T. Kath 
John & Joanne Kimball 
Erlynne Kitagawa & 
	Bruce Stahnke 
Judith Knight 
The W. C. Koch Family 

Marcia & Vaino Kola 
Mr. Allen Kratz 
Nancy & Edward Larrabee 
Mr. Leon Lazaroff 
Susan Lees 
Lee Lehto & John Gallagher 
Dr. Juliet Lesser & 
	Dr. Robert Roy 
Ms. Monica Jakuc Leverett 
~ in memory of BG Thorpe
Claudette Levesque 
Ms. Valencia Libby & 
	Mr. John L. Danzenbaker 
Helena Lipstadt 
Ms. Kathryn B. Lord & 
	Mr. Andrew Miller 
Ms. Patricia Lown & 
	Mr. Patrick Trowbridge 
Halle Lyon & 
	Michael DeMatteo 
Mr. & Mrs. John S. MacCannell 
Carolyn MacDonald 
Elaine Maclean & 
	Richard Mazzur 
Ms. Rebecca Macquinn 
Mr. Richard Maier 
~ in honor of Patricia Maier
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Manyak 
Della Martin 
Sarah, Mitch & 
	Maisie McCarthy 
~ in memory of Robert H. Pfeiffer
Mr. & Mrs. Stuart McClean 
Molly McMillan 
Sidney McNab 
Babs & Paul McNulty 
Dr. Margaret E. McVey 
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Mechem 
Ray Merrill 
Ms. Katherine Mills 
Barry & Susie Mills 
Mr. Stephen Minett 
Ms. Brook E. Minner 
William & Carolyn Mor 

Catherine A. Morse & 
	Anthony Aman 
Mr. John Moskowitz & 
	Ms. Christina Salway 
Eileen & Bill Mulliken 
Holly & Matthew Murphy 
Mr. Christopher Nelson 
Miss Erin Niehoff 
Rita O’Brien 
Judith & Tom O’Callaghan 
Susan O’Connor 
Jean Olivett 
Steve, Carol & Kate Orlofsky 
Philip & Lydia Osgood 
John & Diane O’Shea 
Katherine Page & Alan Hein 
Phillip Lewis Paley 
Mr. Timothy Parson 
Dave & Betty Parsons 
Mr. & Mrs. Neal R. Pettigrew 
Ruth & W. Lyman Phillips 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard D. Priester 
Dale & Karen Prinkey 
Janice W. Prior-Crofoot 
Janice & Reg Puckett 
Mr. Douglas Pulitzer & 
	Ms. Tammy Vu 
Ms. Heather Pusey 
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Richardson 
Ann Rittenberg 
Peter & Judy Robbins 
Christy Ross 
Mr. Jasper Rossney 
Eileen & James Sack 
Ms. Jocelyn Sanders 
Dr. Marina Sapir 
Ruth Saxl 
Ms. Anne Schroth 
Ms. Joan Gurley Scopinich 
Mr. Timothy Seeley & 
	Ms. Jill Clendenen 
June E. Sendrowski 
Fredrick & Constance Shair 
Judith Shapiro 

Mike & Pam Sharp 
James & Alice Shisler 
Marti Siebert 
Mr. Cameron Skene 
Anne Smallidge 
~ in honor of 
Friends of the Library Board
Ms. Susan M. Sokol & 
	Mr. Ted Webersinn 
Ms. Elizabeth M. Solet 
The Soper Family 
Brennan Starkey 
Mr. Alan Strowd 
Nancy Struever 
Caroline Sulzer & David Walker 
Thomas Sweeney 
Yasuyuki & Donna Tamaki 
Ken Taplin 
Nancy Taras 
Jeff  Titon & Marta Daniels 
Mollie S. Toll 
Ms. Elyse Topalian 
Bucksport High School 
~ in memory of Donna Hickson
Johanna Turnquist 
Liz & John Vickery 
Carolyn & Parker Waite 
Anne M. Walker 
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Wheeler 
Norman & Lynn Whyte 
Ms. Sylvia Wilder 
Stephen Willey & 
	Gretchen Gende 
Sally Wilson 
Gayalyn & Wallace Wojtowicz 
~ in memory of Roland M. Howard
Eleanor Wright 
Susan Yaruta-Young 
Paul Zierk 

easily come by and mostly with the as-
sistance of a librarian. 

Librarians were like magicians to me. As 
soon as I finished one book, or the whole 
work of a favorite author, the librarian 
would put her finger right on the next book 
to try, saving me yet again. Remembering 
my own childhood, imagine my dismay 
when the pandemic closed public libraries, 
and my relief when Rich and the staff found 
a way to reopen, and then open even more.

Growing up has not gotten easier and 
the library is part of the village that it 
takes to raise a child. Recognizing this led 

to the creation of the Ruth Slaven Teen 
Services and Outreach Librarian position 
last year. This allows Kendall Chapman to 
focus on older kids and Claire to spend 
more time on the youngest of our library 
users. We are eager to get beyond the 
restrictions covid-19 has placed on our 
library services but our online offerings 
have filled a niche for kids unexpectedly 
staying home.

Pandemic or not, online or in person, 
our library, with all of our support, will 
remain the heart of our community.

~ Sarah Pebworth

...From the Board President continued from page 5 Thank You! to these Artists 
who supported the library 
in 2020 through the sale 

of their artwork
Louise Bourne
Annie Curtis
Heidi Daub
Pamela Elias
Sarah Faragher
Jill Finsen
Susan Finsen
Scott Goldberg
Margery & 
	 Willliam Irvine
Diane Lyon

Mrs. Lyn W. Mayewski
Caroline Mayher
Jennifer Mitchell-Nevin
Corey A. Paradise
Vivian Pyle & 
	 Anthony Anemone
Rebekah Raye
Dennis Riley
Mr. Codey Stange & 
	 Ms. Elise Teixido
Marcia Stremlau

...Donors up to $99 continued 

FSG = Four Seasons Giving

Our goal is to properly acknowledge 
every single gift to the library. See some-
thing that is incorrect or missing? Please 
let us know so we can make it right!



7

Children’s Services, 2020 Style
This year has shaped up to be much different 
from what we all expected. Even though there 
have been many changes and challenges, we 
are all in this together and doing the best 
that we can to keep ourselves and each other 
safe. I feel very fortunate that the library has 
been able to be open with safety precautions 
in place and that families have been able to 
access library materials, either by coming into 
the library or by utilizing our curbside service. 
It has been a great pleasure to have families 
back in the Children’s Larchwood Room, 
reading books aloud and checking out big 
stacks of books to take home. Also, families 
can now make 30-minute appointments in 
advance to have the room to themselves. 

One of my favorite parts 
about being a Youth Ser-
vices Librarian is getting 
to plan and host fun and 
educational programs for 
kids. Since the pandemic 
began, I have moved story-
time online, and increased 
it to twice a week, and 
this has been a great way 
to maintain connections 
with kids and families. 
Even though most of us 
would prefer to gather 
in person, this online 
approach has allowed 
us to reach new audi-
ences. There are some 
families who were not 
able to attend story-
time at the library in 
the past due to sched-
uling conflicts, but are 
now able to enjoy it 
whenever it works out 
for their schedule. This 
also makes it possible 
for folks who don’t live 
on the Blue Hill Penin-
sula to enjoy storytime.

I love sharing picture books with kids and it 
is such a joy when families come to the library 
to check out books featured in storytime to read 
again and again at home. It has been really fun 
to hear stories from families about kids singing 

storytime songs at home and performing their 
own storytimes. I also love receiving photos from 

parents of their kids with crafts that 
they made at home after watching storytime! 

Another program that I was hosting before 
the library shut down was Wild Sun Catchers, a 
monthly collaboration with Blue Hill Heritage 

Trust. Each month, we learn about a different 
native plant on the Blue Hill Peninsula and 

do a project involving that plant such 
as dyeing fabric or making tea or a craft. 
We have now turned the program into an 
online offering with wonderful feedback 
from the community, and teachers and 
homeschooling families letting us know 
that they are using the videos as teaching 
materials for their students. 

In other Youth Services news, Kendall 
Chapman was hired as the Ruth Slaven 
Teen Services Librarian in January and has 
been a wonderful addition to our staff. 
She has great interpersonal skills with 
teens and shares a lot of their interests in 

graphic novels, fantasy 
genre fiction and role 
playing games such as 
Dungeons and Drag-
ons. Since the library 
shut down in March, 
she has come up with 
many ways to engage 
young adults includ-
ing blog posts for teens 
with great reading rec-
ommendations, craft-
ernoons online and so 
much more. It has been 

really great for me 
to be able to fo-
cus on the younger 
children, knowing 
that the teens are 
being well-attend-
ed to!

I look forward 
to the time in 
the future when 
we can gather in 
person with less 
restrictions, but 
until then, we 
will keep sing-
ing songs, being 
creative and con-

tinuing to read lots of stories. See you at the 
library—or on YouTube, email, the phone, 
Zoom—however we can connect!

~ Claire Malina
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Staff to the Rescue
As noted elsewhere in these pages, 2020 didn’t go 
as planned. However, the measure of a person is 
not how they handle success, but rather how they 
respond to adversity, and in that regard our staff 
has done yeoman’s work in this COVID year. 

Thinking of patrons first, in the early days of 
being closed, staff reached out to some of our 
regulars, people who had made the library a 
big part of their lives, and check in to see how 
they were doing. 

They were also determined to make our weekly 
newsletter a ray of sunshine in our patrons’ oth-
erwise confusing pandemic lives. We branched 
out into gardening and birdwatching columns 
by Dale and Leda Beth, an online trivia contest 
series by Kendall and a “stuff to do” list of staff 
picks of videos, book picks and other resources 
that could be enjoyed from home. Halle, Sheri 
and Leslie all kicked in staff spotlight features and 
staff picks to help add interest to the newsletter.

Susan Brookman, our bookkeeper, worked 
flexibly and well beyond the scope of her normal 
job, providing invaluable administrative support 
for a suddenly scattered staff, helped secure 
funding through a CARES Act PPP loan, and 
generally maintained good cheer along the way. 

Two of our staff members consistently dem-
onstrated leadership through this uncharted 
territory. Hannah Cyrus, Assistant Director, 
and Claire Malina, Youth Services Librarian, 
both went above and beyond their normal 
duties, working out details of reinventing 
library services. 

Claire became a video star with online 
storytimes, complete with songs, stories, and 
craft projects that kids could do at home, 
later moving on to helping produce video 
programming for monthly Wild Sun Catchers 
programs and hosting other programs, such 
as an author event, outside. 

Hannah has helped patrons adapt to their 
new “Zoom” world which requires even 
more digital expertise than before, conduct-
ing individual zoom sessions with patrons 
to show them how to do downloadable 
books, or host zoom meetings, and any other 
sort of digital hurdle patrons might come 
up against. Some have had the treat of Han-
nah’s kitty cat hogging the zoom shot as she 
worked from home. She has done a number 
of how-to video programs that were recorded 
so that patrons could watch them as needed 

via YouTube, including “Digital Decluttering,” 
“How to Find Reliable Information Online,” 
and a series on how to use Gmail and Google 
drive features.

We honor these two outstanding individuals 
for their wonderful contributions to everyone’s 
efforts to serve our patrons in this unusual year.

Praise from a Grateful Patron 
This much appreciated comment was received via email at the circulation desk from a grate-
ful patron, not Paula Deitz, also appreciative of her summer office and pictured at right.
“Because of COVID, I was 

lucky enough to work re-
motely at my family's sum-
mer place in Brooksville 
and I just wanted to thank 
the whole team at the BHL 
for being so accommodat-
ing with supporting remote 
workers. When I would be 
on (endless) Zoom calls, my 
colleagues were amazed that 
the library set up chairs and 
tables and even extension 
cords for people to come 
use the good Wi-Fi at the 
library. It speaks so much 
to the amazing community 
in and around Blue Hill. Thank you to all the library staff for doing so much to help 
me (and others) during the pandemic.”

For a couple of days this summer, BHPL patron Paula Deitz had 
her office set-up tucked in next to the water faucet and (more impor-
tantly) the power outlet, just outside our Tenney Hill door.

Hannah’s cat Pippin likes to get into the Zoom shot while 
she’s attending meetings.

These new benches were recently installed along the 
Tenney Hill walkway. One commemorates a gener-
ous gift by Rex and Lisa Thors to the Blue Hill Public 
Library Endowment Fund. We also thank Bob and 
Linda Slaven for donating the granite and Mystic 
Stoneworks for the construction work. A naming 
opportunity is still available for the second bench.

New Granite Benches


